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MINUTES

November 5, 2015

9:30 – 1200 hours

Lanark County Council Chambers
Refreshments provided by LCPC

Call to Order – Welcome 

Sue acknowledged that we are meeting on traditional unceded Algonquin First Nation Territory, in Lanark County and we are thankful for that. 
Attendance
Present:

Sue Poldervaart, Jane Torrance, Elaine Murkin, Jessica Gillam, Darrell Dean, Donna Davidson, Mary Lou White, Martha Duncan, Sue Cavanagh, Emily Cassell, Fraser Scantlebury. Jacqui Robertson, Kate Hallas, Erin Lee, Mary-Ann McKinley, Jane Hess, Stephanie Gray

Regrets:

Kevin Clouthier, Allan Hogan, Margaret Van Beers, Carol Anne McNeil

Recorder: 

Mary Lou White (she is still not very good at this!! Sue Cavanagh will take over after break)

Review of Minutes:

Minutes of June meeting, change in regrets as noted

Approval of Agenda:

No changes

Business arising:

Community Hubs

Discussion around the Report from the Ministry that has been shared with the committee regarding community hubs, the report has been provided.

What does a hub look like in our community? There are several examples of hubs in Lanark County, not just about young children. Hubs can happen organically and successful ones happen at the community level. 

A small working group to meet once to discuss what we can do to support this, we know there is are communities that would like to have them, maybe consider an inventory of what is out there and who sees themselves as a hub. 

Working committee volunteers- Donna, Martha, Jane, Emily and Sue P

Building Collaborative Organizations:
Fraser spoke of what community impact means and what it doesn’t mean. Stated that there are funders looking for projects to provide community impact information in applications. 
There will be a series of 4 Workshops on Community Impact that will occur in the new year and information to follow. Cost will be $100 for all of them. Description of workshops provided with your agenda.
Lanark County Situation Table

Stephanie Grey presented on what the situation table is in Lanark County, serving the County and the Town of Smiths Falls

See attached power point

Stephanie will update the Planning Council as things move forward. 
Sue Cavanagh- recorder

Snack payment schedule
November – LCP

December – CROW

January – Health Unit

February – CHC Lanark

March – RNJ
April – United Way
Rural Ontario Institute

Planning Council, The Mills, Lanark County submitted an expression of interest (EOI) to Rural Ontario Institute (ROI) re: funding for a community vitality grant, as a follow up to the Big Data Project (see attachment for November meeting).  The expression of interest was accepted with the application deadline November 18.  There is $15,000 in project support funding.  LCPC agreed they would not want to take the lead with the project.  The United Way agreed to take the lead on the project but will discuss with The Mills as to who will. Jane, Mike Coxon and Kevin Clouthier will meet to write the application.  Concern was raised over the process as the Planning Council was not consulted before the EOI was submitted due to the short time frame.  For future, time sensitive issues, it was agreed to use electronic means to discuss in advance.
LCPC goals update 
Meeting Structure - Sue, Sue and Erin met and suggested more small group discussions, more engaging activities, key messages as a group conversation, emerging issues and more dialogue as a collective at meetings.  They will meet again to refresh the conversation.  Jane Hess suggested short presentations by members to review organization mandates (and our work) at meetings.  Also discussed was reviewing action items from previous minutes as business arising, tracking of actions and follow up.

Poverty – how to include collective impact.

Community Issues – election forum positive feedback, reviewing truth and reconciliation commission findings re: inclusion, merging community data and police data re: analysis and planning

Engagement – how to engage community apart from council members

All goals still seem to be valid and current.  We will revisit the goals and have an interactive session at the December meeting.

Reports

Regional Process

MCYS communicated messages to CAS regarding children with special needs, gaps in service and working collaboratively with community agencies.

Planners report

See attached 

Community Issues

Erin informed the group about a lunch and learn on December 4 at the Smiths Falls Hospital with Lorrie Jorgensen, a survivor of violence against women, who wrote a book entitled First Gear, a motorcycle memoir.  Erin will forward more information.

Homelessness summit on November 17/2015, Municipal politicians are encouraged to attend.

Emerging issues
Jane referred to the Ministry of Education review regarding school closures.

Professional Development

Rural recreation summit November 18 (posters sent out).  Youth at Risk Committee – Steve deGroot presented – good feedback.  They are inviting feedback to determine topic areas for future trainings.
Announcements and Information Sharing

United Way – Jacqui Robertson is working on collective impact re: wraparound services for youth.  Letters of support are welcome.

LCP – suggested keeping a record of Planning Council achievements, CHEO is expanding mental health services.  Compliments on the candidates table.  
Infant program received a Best Start grant of $30,000 for physio and OT consultation services.  
Special need strategy is moving forward with Language Express.  Family Relief has a new respite home in Lanark Village.  
Therapeutic Riding program has a pilot project for soldiers with PTSD.  
Income tax volunteers served 1500 people in 2015, Almonte to be included in 2016.

Health Unit – Received Best Start grant for Triple P in Lanark County.

CROW – partner with Carleton Place Child Care received Best Start grant for How Does Learning Happen in child care programs in Lanark County.

Data – waiting for the results from EDI data

United Way – campaign in progress, Community Justice presentation with Jake McIsaac November 19, Perth Lions Hall – sent out to council and on United Way website.

Healthy Communities – recreation summit November 18

Open Doors – received Best Start grant funding (partner with Open Doors) for training re: adoption

RNJ – received funding from MCYS for Youth Mental Health Court Worker effective November 1. Intersections is going well – there is a good system of referrals, including police.
Upcoming Agenda Items  
Youth CI, structure, goals

Key messages 
1)    Following an Expression of Interest to the Rural Ontario Institute, there is an opportunity for the LCPC to support, through partnership, a grant to look at Measuring Rural Vitality.  The LCPC supports our partnership in this moving forward with United Way or The Mills taking the lead.

2)  Stephanie Grey gave us a presentation/update on the Situation Table for Lanark County.  She will forward her presentation Power Point with Jane to share with the members.

3)   We had a discussion on Community HUBS and agreed that there are forms of HUBS that exist in Lanark County.  Jane will organize a one meeting committee to explore identification of existing HUBS in Lanark.  If interested in joining, please let Jane know.

4)  There is an opportunity to participate in training on Collaboration and Collective Impact, and more information will come forward.  Great opportunity as there is increased need to demonstrate this in our work.

Next meeting  
December 3 – may be at LCP if space available, the County space is not available.

